St lve Parish Council

Minutes of Parks and Open Spaces Meeting July 25
1 Present, Clir I Vaughan Chairman
Clir Mirs M. Carr Clirs Mr M Corney, Clir Mr N Libby,
2 Public Session, no members of the public attended.
3 Apologies, no apologies were received
4 Declarations of interest, no interests were expressed.

5 Minutes of the last meeting, the Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated, were accepted
as a true record and signed by the Chairman

6 Matters Arising,
The Chairman relayed news that the way markers requested in Minute 7 were now available.

7 Outcome of meeting in Shute Lane, the Chairman, outlined the results of the meeting held in
Shute Lane, being the drainage issues, whereby during heavy rain surface water from Public
Footpath 13 causes flooding, Mr Dipper will seek a solution via Cormac, Condition of the steps,
found to be in a bad state of repair, Parish Clerk to inform Cornwall Council. The grass has not been
cut by the contractor, Parish Clerk to rectify with contractor

8 Millennium House Pensilva Recreation Field

Establishment of Wild Flower Borders, the wild grasses had been cut back. The area will be scarified
and sown with seed during the Autumn.

9 Tokenbury Cemetery memorial benches, update on progress,
Due to lack of information from the Parish Clerk on feedback, no action was taken.
10 Local Maintenance Partnership.

Following a discussion with a member who was unaware of the scheme, the Chairman outlined the
way, that the scheme is meant to work. He also produced the list of paths that were due to be cut
during the year. Discussion ensued and it was agreed that some were superfluous and that other
paths may be in greater need. Mrs Carr pointed out that the schedule was incorrect, Path 13 is
actually between quarry lane and not Quarry Road and Shute Lane.,

11 St Ive Recreation Field

The Chairman detailed results of a recent visit to the site and commented that some of the seats
were in need of new timbers, members discussed the methods involved. Agreed to investigate and
report back.

12 Pensilva Pump House
The Chairman outlined the recent history of attention to the building and proposed that Andy Karlin

Be asked to investigate the work needed before advising and proceeding.



13 Close the meeting, date of next meeting, chair of next meeting.
The Chairman advised that he would not be attending the September meeting and in

Probability the October meeting due to a forthcoming surgery.

Councillor Corney spoke of previous custom that both Chairman and Vice Chairman, were members
of all committees. He proposed that The Chairman of Council attend the above meetings.
s



